
School Health Advisory Council Meeting:  April 12, 2021 
 
The meeting began at 5:30 pm 
 

Members Present:  Ryan Heger, Shelly Weber, Jaclyn Keller, Kim Roberts, Sarah Winkler, Kristi 
Baumbach, Lenaya Robinson, Kimberly Brents, Elsie Lacy, Flora Amaya, Kiki Williams, Cyndi Barnett, 
Cristina Vazquez, Samantha Cheatam 
 

Meeting Minutes from 2-8-2021 
The minutes were accepted as written 
 

SB 435—Opioid Abuse/Prevention/Antagonist Instruction 
The TSHAC was scheduled to meet in February to discuss and finalize the recommendations for school 
districts regarding opioid abuse/prevention/ antagonist instruction in the schools.  However, due to the 
winter storm, the group did not meet and until the end of March.  The recommendations have not been 
released yet.  We will push this agenda item until the start of the next school year.  At the beginning of 
next school year, we will form a subcommittee to work on this agenda item. 
 

Covid-19 District Updates and Survey 
The district has had a drastic decrease in the number of Covid-19 positive staff members and 
students.  The district will survey parents about interest in virtual and face-to-face learning 
options.  The district would also like to have some feedback about masking.  LISD will continue 
the mask mandate for the rest of the school year.  At this time, the district is not tracking those 
that are vaccinated.  The Covid vaccine is not required.  There have been numerous vaccine 
clinics in Lockhart.  Anyone that wants a vaccine has had the opportunity to get a vaccine.  The 
district will be following CDC and TEA guidelines for vaccinated individuals who have a close 
contact with a Covid-19 positive person. 
 
Wellness Policy Updates 
Board Policy FFA Local outlines our district Wellness Policy.  Every 3 years, the district is 
supposed to perform a self-assessment to evaluate school compliance and progress towards 
attaining goals in the wellness policy.  The SHAC will need to develop a wellness plan describing 
how the policies will be implemented in the school environment.  TASB has a template for the 
wellness plan.  We will form a subcommittee to work on this task next school year. 
 
Officer Nominations and Discussion 
Ryan Heger volunteered to serve one more year as Chairman.  Kristi Baumbach volunteered to 
serve as Vice Chairman.  Elsie Lacy has requested to step down from her position as secretary.  
Flora Amaya volunteered to serve as Secretary. 
 
The meeting adjourned. 


